Bay Music Boosters March 11, 2015 Meeting Minutes
Attendance:

Liese Nainiger, Pres.

Iris McDonald, V.P.

CaroleLynn Stradtman, Treasurer

Pat Murphy, Corresponding Sec.

Julie Harms, Recording Sec.

Darren Allen, BHS; Mark Awad, BMS; LeAnn Rohlke and Mrs. Gallo, Rockettes; Erin Stevens,
Orchestra/Strings BHS/BMS; Amy Wirtz, Band Uniform Mom.

Director’s Reports:
Mr. Allen:

-Contest 3/13 and 3/14. Symphonic band performs at 5:10 on 3/13 and concert band performs at 11:20
on 3/14 at Elyria High School.

-The band will be purchasing a commissioned piece from Dr. Gary Ciepluch, director of Cleveland Youth
Wind Symphony, by Kevin Krumenauer, a Cleveland Institute of Music alum.

-On March 30, 2015, the Bay High Jazz Ensemble will perform at Vosh in Lakewood from 7-9 p.m. A
donation will be collected at the door.

-Mr. Awad:

-The Honors Festival 3/7 at Avon Lake High School was “fantastic”. Thank you to Boosters for making it

possible.
-BMS students are preparing for solo/ensemble performances 4/18 at TriC.

-4/14 BMS Recital for band students participating in solo/ensemble competition; 4/16 BMS Recital for
orchestra students performing.

-BHS presents “Thoroughly Modern Millie” on3/19-21.

-Request for the Booster members staff the 5t grade spring concert so new parents know the layout of
the high school.

Mrs. Rohlke:

-The Rockette tryouts are scheduled for the week before spring break (3/28-4/2). A clinic will be held
Saturday and Monday through Wednesday with tryouts on Thursday 4/2.



-The Rockettes will assist and perform at the Ballroom Blitz 4/25 and perform in the Memorial Day
Parade 5/25.

Ms. Stevens: (for Mrs. Singler)

-Orchestra Concert featuring Dr. Laura Joss from Baldwin Wallace as guest conductor on 3/3 was a

success.

-BMS Orchestra, Band and Choir Honors Band collaboration on 3/7 at Avon Lake High School was also a

success.

-Spring orchestra concert is 4/30 at 7 p.m. Senior solo auditions will be held 3/25 with Mrs. Singler in
attendance.

President’s Report:
Mrs. Nainiger:

-Music money has been eliminated. Students will have the opportunity to use their music money until
6/30. If any funds are left over after music money has been dispersed, the excess will be added to the
budget for financial aid for any music student.

-The tax filing extension has been approved.

-Mrs. McDonald did the 2™ reading of the proposed new By Laws. Bay Music Boosters By-Laws and
Standing Rules are posted on the website.

-An assortment of old band uniform items and many old white uniform pants will be discarded per Mr.
Martin’s wishes.

-Band Uniform Maintenance: Amy Wirtz, Band Uniform Mom, requested that raincoats and uniform
hats be kept at school . These uniform items will no longer be sent home to dry after games. Mr. Allen
volunteered the Jazz Ensemble to help put away the items on the Monday following the game.

-Senior scholarship applications due to Fran Magas 3/15.
Treasurer’s Report:

Mrs. Stradtman: Updated version of the budget.
Committee/Board reports

Iris McDonald: Buckeye Blitz: Ironwood Café will be catering this year’s Blitz; committees: Nancy Geshke,
reservations and seating; Ellen Watterson drinks; Diane Gallucci, desserts; Sharon Garner and Julie
Harms, food for the student performers; Joanne Kilbane, created the poster.



New Business
Cinco de Mayo Fundraiser at Chipotle 5/5 (since moved to 5/12).

Meeting adjourned 8:40 p.m.



